

Minutes of GoBike Meeting 14 January 2020
Quaker House, Elmbank Crescent, Glasgow

	Item	Action
1	<p>Welcome, introductions, arrangements for the evening, apologies</p> <p>Present: Co-Convenors: John Donnelly (JD)</p> <p>Committee members: Joel Cooney (JC), Jeremy Stevenson (JS), Patricia Fort (PF), Callum Cook (CC), Rachel McGuire (RMcG), Brenda Lillicrap (BL),</p> <p>Also attending: Iona Shepherd (IS), Andy Watson (AW), Thomas Cornwallis (TC), Pat Toms (PT), Richard Lee</p> <p>Apologies: Alistair McCay (AMcC)</p>	
2a	<p>Minutes of previous meeting, matters arising</p> <p>Minutes accepted.</p> <p>JD sent invite to AGM and had computer available at meeting for member renewals. PF has access to Membermojo. PH stepped down at AGM so will not be sending his document re Queens St</p>	
2b	<p>Iona's Byres Road report/plan of action</p> <p>New plans are a step back from what was agreed. Maybe poor communication between council depts.</p> <p>Want to get in before TRO stage.</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Get clarification of design stage 2. Non continuous cycle lane = no cycle priority over cars = dangerous 3. What style of segregation would be acceptable <p>Deadline in Feb for feedback</p>	<p>IS/JD to contact Anna Richardson voicing concerns as preferred consultant contribution. Warn of public opposition if no amendments to plan</p> <p>IS to share response on Slack</p>
3	<p>Convenor's report (setting priorities for year)</p> <p>Repeat wish for sub groups with committee/member leader to report back to committee</p> <p>Issues:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Byres Road 2. University Avenue – reply to GCC Not supporting soft segregation 3. Contraflow cycling – example Argyle St GCC standard response for speed reduction is speed bumps Residential streets not safe for contraflow / parking in lane / non enforcement Non consistent signage 4. SCW – small group already active 	<p>AMcC to write response?</p> <p>Looking for a leader for this issue? TC to lead</p> <p>Bob Downie leads + PT</p>

	<p>5. COP26 – in Glasgow November '20 Create sub group in Slack Unite action with other Scottish cycle groups (Spokes / B4G)?</p> <p>6. Streets for All Glasgow Share map tools (Common place) with Glasgow Eco Trust and On Bikes Charge of £300 to GoBike per annum Unified map of city. Ability to post comments and discuss problem areas Visualise design plans and clash of approach between regions.</p> <p>7. Side streets action Consistent design/approach through city Best practice in design</p> <p>8. Signage strategy GoBike letter – take away 'Cyclists dismount' notices blocking lanes. Join national groups – Cycling Scotland and Cycling UK Follow up with Scottish Water</p>	<p>Looking for a leader for this issue? TC maybe? AW to lead Ok from committee to pay? Promote service, gather feedback.</p> <p>CC to lead</p> <p>JD to lead</p>
4	<p>New Committee members Andy Watson (AW), Thomas Cornwallis (TC), Pat Toms (PT) Discussion on use of FOIs Proposal that no <u>personal FOIs</u> to be sent from committee members on cycling issues unless via GoBike channels</p>	<p>JD to give new members access to One Drive</p>
5	<p>Consultation Update Over last year 12 Stage 1 reponses with input from AMcC, BL, RMcG, Euan and Derek 59 Stage 2 responses Meeting with Kevin Hamilton Issues = contraflow / side streets</p>	
6	<p>Marketing / Publicity Need for marketing lead Printing A6 leaflets as amended/supplied by IS Single sided or double sided?</p>	<p>I noted a tick but not sure numbers? JD to order leaflets</p>
7	<p>Treasurer's report £3500 in bank and Paypal accounts JC to be added to bank signatory list</p>	<p>JC to be added to letters/ membership renewal letter</p>

	PH and Andy Preece to be taken off cheque signing list	
10	<p>AOB</p> <p>Co-convenor post still open</p> <p>PF warns she will step down as consultations lead at next AGM</p> <p>PT talks of wish to add campaigns for pedestrians – GoBike in favour of active travel in general? JD reminds of remit of Walk,Cycle,Vote group.</p>	
11	Next meeting – 10 March 2020	